
Minutes of the Fifteenth meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 5th December 2016 at 7.30pm at Blunsdon Village Hall
Present:  Cllrs  Jankinson, Ainscow, Boyd, Keates, Marasco and Ricketts .
               Also present SBC Cllr McCracken and Cllr Bishop (arrived 20.30)

   One member of the public – Gordon Sparkes

Apologies: Cllrs Bennett, Compton, Herron, James, and Kilby 
147.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
         None.

         The meeting was taken into Recess when Gordon Sparkes spoke about the changes to the bus 

         timetable from January and although there were some positives the main concern was commuter 

         travel, in particular early mornings. The number 4 service is run by Stagecoach and the Number 12 

         service Thamesdown, which will go through Blunsdon Village and on to Highworth.

         A request for a Bus Stop opposite Holdcroft was made as although the bus does stop there, there is

         no formal Stop.

         Chair confirmed that Cllr Heenan and Nigel Hale had both been invited to attend tonights meeting.

         Cllr McCracken confirmed that Cllr Heenan`s replacement as Cabinet Member should be known

         in next few days and she would email details to the Clerk. Cllr McCracken also to provide a phone

         number for Nigel Hale.  

148.  MINUTES  OF  THE FOURTEENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING
Proposed by Cllr Ricketts, seconded by Cllr Boyd, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true record.
149.  MATTERS  ARISING  FROM  THE  MINUTES

a) Hillside Way – site meeting with Traffic Engineer Dave Weston arranged for 6th December at
3pm. 
b) St Andrew’s Ridge retailers – meeting to be arranged. PC agreed to leave for Shadow Parish.
c) Redhouse Anti Social Behaviour meeting took place on 26 October 2016 . Operation Centaur
has since been established, to tackle ASB in Redhouse and Orbital Centre. Contact information 

for PC Pike required. Clerk to contact Barry Reed. Cllr Marasco to check if notes from meeting

in October can be shared.
d) Redhouse RA – RFO has contacted treasurer for information. C/f as no reply at time of meeting.
e) Blunsdon Village Hall, directional signage to be considered. Cllr Boyd investigating,c/f to next meeting. C/f as low priority currently.
f)   C/f from previous meeting -Cllr James reported noted that the Noticeboard at Kingsdown   (Wyevale) was no longer there  also the Noticeboard at Groundwell was unused, St Andrews Ridge is not fit for purpose.  Cllr Kilby to investigate deal with RCC supplier for new Noticeboards, c/f to next meeting.
g) Blunsdon Village – War Memorial wording on memorial needs cleaning. Clerk to check grants for cleaning.
h) Offer of trees from Katie at Glitterbugs – Cllr James to submit proposal.
i)    Sams Lane seat – Cllr Boyd and Bob Simpkins have met to discuss moving seat. BS to provide quote for work.

j)   Sams Lane – recent surveying still unclear.  Clerk had information from Karen Phimister to say

that the site was submitted for the SHLA in 2011.Clerk to ask Karen Phimister to provide numbers for Housing Land Supply and projected figures to ensure supply.
k) Barratts sales boards – has appropriate permission been granted. Chair to email photos.
150.   PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON  
               S/16/1450/RM:  Construction of a farm track.
          At: Lower Widhill Farmhouse, Lower Widhill Farm Lane Blunsdon SN26 8DB
          Permission Granted with Conditions.

          S/16/1695/FELY: Erection of single storey side extension.
          At: 4 Richardson Road Swindon SN25 4DS
          Permission Granted with Conditions.
          S/LDP/16/2009/AMBU: Certificate of lawfulness (proposed) for the erection of a single storey 

          side extension.
          At: 26 Gaveller Road Redhouse Swindon SN25 2DQ
          Certificate of Lawful Development Granted
          S/HOU/16/1843/NIHO:  Erection of a single storey rear extension.

          At:  4 Hidcot Court Redhouse Swindon SN25 2ER 

          Permission Granted with Conditions.   
           S/16/1353/NISM: New educational development consisting of a secondary school and a sports hall
         soft and hard surface play areas, car parking and utilities provisions including associated roadworks.
         At: Tadpole Garden Village, Tadpole Lane Blunsdon St Andrew Swindon SN26 8DZ               

         Permission Granted with Conditions.
151.   PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
          S/HOU/16/2018: Erection of a part two storey and part single storey rear extension.
          At : 25 Eastbury Way Redhouse Swindon SN25 2EL
          PC agreed to object as the quality of the documentation was so poor they could not establish if 
          there would be a loss or amenity or light to neighbouring property. Also there appears to be an

          over intensification of the foot print.       

152.   OTHER PLANNING MATTERS
          Street naming Abbey Farm – PC agreed that the suggestion from SBC for the use of Precious 
          Stones be accepted.

          Cllr Bishop – meeting with Hills re site at Holdcroft, not supported.
          Cllr McCracken confirmed that all Ward Cllrs had been invited to meet with Cllr Toby Elliott

          to discuss sites/land allocated in their Ward. More information should be available after Friday.

          Hillside advertising and Triangle site advertising – Clerk to query permission with Rachael Adams.
153.  TRANSFER OF SERVICES & COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW     
         Documents received from SBC now show an increased number of Band D equivalents for   
         Blunsdon at 838, this was previously advised as 590. Rachel Smith has asked for confirmation.

         In addition the cost of services to be transferred is now shown at £27k instead of £37k.

         Section 106 monies, not previously known of, have been allocated to new St Andrews Parish in 

         the sum of  £190k. Clerk to check with HW on their allocation.

         Chair updated PC on meeting with Stephen Taylor – notes to be shared once agreed with ST.

         Chair also advised that after 13th December he would be meeting with a legal representative to

         discuss challenging SBC decision.

         All agreed publicity for changes in parish arrangements needs to be agreed as soon as PC clear

         on Band D numbers and projected precept.
154.  CORRESPONDENCE   RECEIVED
         Correspondence received to 5th December 2016
a)  LCR – Magazine NALC

b) Email from Barry Gibson – development in Blunsdon

c) Justin Tomlinson MP – November Monthly Update

d) Cricklade Neighbourhood Plan – Notice of consultation until 6th Jan 2017

155.   COMMITTEE REPORTS
None
156.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Keates – Significant amounts of mud on roads from Developments on Ermin Street.
Matter to be raised with Dave Weston at site meeting.
Trailor being parked in parking space in Lonsdale Close – report to Police as unlicensed.
b) Cllr McCracken – offered the PC a pre-lit Xmas tree for the Parish Office which was gratefully
accepted.
c)  Cllr Ainscow – Wooden pallett left at entrance to playing field. Roller still not in compound.
Clerk to contact Andy Smith.
d) Cllr Boyd – residents have provided feedback as a result of the Hills flyer in BV Magazine.
Clerk confirmed contact with Hills re site office. 
Work commenced on Emergency Plan, which needs simplifying to list resources etc.

Two trees in sams Lane hanging on electricity cables – PS to investigate

Induction Information for Hillside and Broad Blunsdon Heights required – Clerk to investigate.
e) Cllr Ricketts – Hedge and fence at Yeates Close not adequately repaired. Clerk to contact 
Janet Busby
f) Cllr Jankinson –  explained Operation Centaur.
g) Clerk – advised that work to date on the Play Areas shows that approx. £15k is required to remedy high and medium risks identified as part of the recent inspections.

h) Cllr Bishop – advised of a Christmas Concert at St Michaels Church on Friday 9th December

At 7.30pm.
157.    SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  THE  NEXT  MEETING
Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 19th December 2016 at Abbey Meads

Community School.


          There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                         ………………………………………...

                                                                                                                    Chairman, 19th December 2016

